Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 19th January 2023
Present: Cllrs Kathrin Williams (Chair), Barbara Priest, Elwyn Morse, Liz Burns, Peter Morgan, Jason Jennings, Mark Simpkins. 
Cllr Williams welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Cllr Jane Ashbridge.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 15th December had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Winter Warmth project. The list of 2023 events were reviewed – the cawl event was removed, but a Hall open day was provisionally planned for the end of March. It was agreed that future community events  could be a ticketed cawl evening working with the Church, and a Santa event working with Rotary again.

Storage on the Green.  An updated review of quotes that were provided was made, and it was agreed to go for a local contractor. The Clerk would contact them to confirm requirements for the site including hedge proximity and what might be needed to support the container. 

Battery storage for Hall. The Clerk stated that the Council had been successful with the funding bid and the money had already been received. The quotes received were reviewed, and the preferred contractor agreed. The Clerk would contact them to confirm the details and timescales for the installation.

Training. Cllr Ashbridge had completed the three One Voice Wales courses, and had supplied a report on them. This was discussed, and it was agreed to fund any training in the forthcoming year from the general reserves. The Clerk would circulate information on the online training provided by One Voice Wales, and the latest Code of Conduct materials.

Budget 2023-24. The draft budget report and explanatory spreadsheet had been previously circulated to all. These were reviewed, a few amendments made, and the budget for the year agreed. 

Precept 2023-24. The precept request for 2023-24 was agreed at £17800.00, as a consequence of the budget requirements for the year and the likely reserves and other monies held in the accounts. 

6) New items of business:

Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant. It had been agreed by the relevant PCC Officers that the remaining monies in this grant could go towards enhancing the storage facilities for the Hall. It was also agreed that this fund should be approached to assist with the intended Play Park enhancements and replacement of wooden equipment with recycled plastic alternatives.

Grass cutting contract. The previous contract had been circulated in advance of the meeting. This was reviewed, and amendments were made. It was agreed to advertise in the Tenby Observer, the website, and on Facebook. This would be done promptly, and the closing date for tender submissions set one week prior to the February Council meeting, so that the contract could be decided next month. 
	
7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· FoTS letter of thanks for the bucket collection at the community firework event. This had also been sent on to TCA/Templeton Together. 
· Voter ID information requirements throughout the UK. This was noted. 

8) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse updated the meeting on the current budget discussions taking place for the 2023-24 year.

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £36,550.50 as at 15th January 2023
Reserves account £2,983.15 as at 15th January 2023. 
       Information on income banked, payments made and income received was provided.

Income received: 	£4147.00 – third tranche of precept.
			£3445.00 – Milford Haven Port Green Energy grant	     
Current/anticipated invoices:    
			Caretaker – salary for January
			HMRC – tax for January
			Clerk – salary and expenses for January
			TCA – Warm Places event 6-12-22 - £113.45
			Havenkey – PAT test appliances; fix faulty dryer; disabled light - £313.98
			FAS alarms – biannual service fire alarm and emergency lights - £114.00

The above expenditure was agreed.

10) Planning. 
      22/0602/PA Proposed Kitchen Extension to the existing dwelling. Rose Villa, Templeton. 
      SA67 8RZ.Application conditionally approved 20-12-2022

      22/0619/PA Existing external walls to existing annexe building re-clad and existing
      windows replaced. Brownslade, Templeton. SA67 8RZ.Application conditionally 
     approved 20-12-2022.


11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

It was stated that there was local concern that a new access was being developed near Larkspur Close. The Clerk would consult with PCC on the matter. 

Cllr Jennings stated that he had carried out some work as approved to improve the West Lane flooding issue. It was agreed that what he had done had made a difference already. 

Cllr Simpkins queried whether one of the Hall hirers could store some equipment permanently at the Hall. This was extensively discussed, and it was agreed to defer any decision on offering/providing storage to any hirers to the March meeting, after the storage container was installed.

The Clerk stated that she was awaiting a quote for the wall repair to progress this with the insurers.

12) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 16th February 2023, starting at 7.30pm. 

Cllr Williams then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.40pm.
